Universal Periodic Review - Kazakhstan
Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,
The Netherlands would like to thank the delegation for its introduction of the national report on the human rights situation. We would like to commend Kazakhstan for its openness to discuss its human rights record, as demonstrated by its standing invitation to all UN Special Procedures.
Although the Netherlands is glad that Kazakhstan accepted many of the recommendations during the last UPR, we remain concerned about the limited implementation. For instance the government accepted our 2010 recommendation on freedom of religion and belief. However, the treatment of so-called ‘non-traditional’ religious groups has deteriorated and falls short of international standards, as noted by the UN Special Rapporteur for Freedom of Religion and Belief. 
The Netherlands would like to make two recommendations to Kazakhstan:
· The Netherlands reiterates its previous recommendation to grant to ‘non-traditional’ religious groups the same rights in practice as those enjoyed by other groups and to permit their peaceful activities free from government interference, as prescribed by applicable international law.
· We note that whereas national monitoring committees may visit prisons, international observers are only exceptionally allowed into prisons. The Netherlands recommends that Kazakhstan grants independent international observers access to detention facilities upon reasonable advance notice, as well as the right to speak with inmates in private, in order to monitor compliance with applicable international obligations regarding treatment of prisoners.
Thank you, Mr. President

